
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The RAMS 

Newsletter contains information about the Raleigh AeroMasters RC Flying Club activities in Raleigh, North 

Carolina with pictures, articles and topics that relate to the club and the RC Flying hobby every month.  I hope 

that you all enjoy it!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
ñWHERE WE NEVER LET THE FACTS INTERFERE WITH A GOOD STORYò 

 

THE BEST OF THE BEST  

Open membership will increase to $75 from $58 and the 
Senior membership will increase to $65 from $48.   You can 
lock into the current dues rate for one year or two years 
beginning July 1 through September 14. Your membership 
would expire on December 31, 2016 or 2017 depending if you 
lock in for one year or two years. 

NOTICE: Beginning September 15, AMA will move its 
membership year from a calendar year to year-to-date. 

 http://www.ama-d4.org/important-news-

about-your-ama-membership/ 

September 6, 

2015 at the RAMS 

Field.  Time: 3:00PM 

ñIf Pigs Could Flyò  Build 

the most piggish and or ugly 

airplane you can muster.  See 

details and rules on this 

newsletter.  October 3, 2015. 

As you know, our club functions on 

the principle of ñKEEP IT SIMPLEò.  

The only regular contracted service is 

the Porta John.  Most everything else 

is done on the time and dime of 

volunteers.  So, when you hear for the 

need of volunteers to mow or work on 

maintenance and repairs please get 

involved.  Let us not leave all the work 

to the few that volunteer on a regular 

basis. 

And to our volunteers, many thanks 

from the Club Officers and your fellow 

club members.  We know we have one 

of the best RC Flying facilities in the 

area, in great part, due to you. 

THANKS AGAIN!! 

http://www.ama-d4.org/important-news-about-your-ama-membership/
http://www.ama-d4.org/important-news-about-your-ama-membership/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WE HAVE LOST A 

GREAT FELLOW 

RAMS PILOT 

I am very saddened to inform the RAMS members that one of our own, Charlie Pate, passed away on 

Monday, August 24, 2015 at 2:00AM.   Our club treasurer and Charlieôs great friend, Larry McMillen 

notified the club officers soon after he received notice from Charlieôs daughter, Lori.   

 

Our friend Charlie is leaving behind countless 

good memories that will remain with us.  I have 

always found that the best way to celebrate 

someone we so much appreciated is by 

remembering the good times, and Charlie did 

provide many good times.  I want to share a bit of 

the Charlie I knew.  This was a man and RC RAMS 

Pilot that knew how to have a great time.  He loved 

to come to the field and discuss his RC Projects 

and for that matter every other project he was 

doing.  One memory I have of Charlie is when he 

started flying RC Helicopters.  He would get one 

inexpensive helicopter and two or three more just 

for spare parts.  He said that this was what his 

learning curve required.  Charlie was all excited 

when his heli flying versus repair time started 

improving.  He told me that he was quite excited as 

his ratio of flying versus repairing was, flying for 

one minute and repairing the helicopter only for 

three hours.  NOT BAD!  Larry McMillen and I told 

Charlie that he could start teaching us to fly helis 

when the ratio was down to one hour of repairs for 

one minute of flying.  I actually can report that 

Charlie was getting pretty good at flying RC Helis. 

I remember that one afternoon I arrived and saw 

Larry McMillen watching Charlie in amazement, 

flying his helicopter.  Charlie was all over the field 

in an amazing display of aerobatics, inverted, 

hammerheads and more.  Larry shouted to Charlie 

about how good his flying was and Charlie quickly 

made the point that he was OUT OF CONTROL! 

There are so many great stories about our friend.   

He loved to sit at the field to chat and discuss 

the problems of the world and in five minutes we 

came with all the solutions.  A great guy, fun to 

be with.  A man with strong opinions and a 

gentleman at all times.  A great RC Fellow Pilot.  

Definitely, someone departing from this world  

way too soon. Avid and prolific member of the 

RAMS Research and Development Department 

always in the ñfront porch of technology and the 

bleeding edge of aeronautical innovationò.  

Charlie will live in our memories for a very long 

time.  We will miss you! 

Born: 

March 16, 

1947  

Died: 

August 

24, 2015 

 

OUR DEEPEST CONDOLENCES GOES TO CHARLIEôS FAMILY 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DID I DO THAT? 

Charlie with Larry on helicopter building mode. 

Charlie with his 

next heli.  Going 

up in size. 

There is so much to say about Charlie.  So 

many good memories and fun times shared 

with him.  He was witty and inventive.  May 

he now rest in the wonderful RC HEAVEN. 

For RAMS Pilots that may want to attend services: 

GRAVESIDE Service Thursday 8/27/15  

12:30PM at Woodlawn Memorial Park.   Family 

will receive friends at 11:00am to 12:00pm at 

Hudson Funeral Home before the service.  

211S. Miami Blvd, Durham, NC 27703.  Flowers 

acceptable. Donations can be sent to Liberty 

Hospice, 3414 N. Duke St.  Suite 201, Durham, 

NC  27704. http://www.hudsonfuneralhome.com/ 

Obituary available at the Funeral Home Website. 

Charlie, 

you 

broke 

it!  

Online condolences can be made at 

www.hudsonfuneralhome.com. 

http://www.hudsonfuneralhome.com/
http://www.hudsonfuneralhome.com/


                                         

 

 

 

 

The date for the event will be October 3, 2015.  Start time:  1:00PM.  As I mentioned, 

the models can be built with any material and the power source can be gas, glow, electric, rubber band.  

These are the basic rules: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year the RAMS Build Up Event will consist of participants 

building the UGLIEST airplane they can muster.  Any material 

will do.  Either take an existing airframe and make it the ugliest 

thing ever by adding stuff to it or re-cover with a hideous design.  

The uglier the better.  The more piggish, even better. Extra 

points can be earned if the model flies.  You may assign a test 

pilot to fly your creation if you want.  There will be a trophy and 

prize money.  And of course, you know that we at RAMS come 

up with really fancy prizes and trophies! 

 

John Dunning stated:  This contest is based on the concept that R/C planes donôt have to be 

pretty.  As a matter of fact for this contest the uglier the better.   

Scoring is as follows:  Three judges will award points. 

1. Design execution up to 10 points    2. Creativity up to 10 points    3. Ugly Factor up to 15 points 

4. If it looks like a pig up to 5 points     5. Flight characteristics up to 3 points ï *all models must attempt flight.   

John added other criteria for awarding points:                                                                                       

If it is a REAL pig  -  Bonus of 1000 points.       If it oinks 10 points.                                                               

If it smells like a pig minus 10 points.                                                                                                              

If it wallows in the mud -  the contest was cancelled due to rain - youôre the default winner.                                               

Ugly sticks donôt count (unless theyôre really, really ugly).                                                                                           

Paying off the judge 30 points.                                                                                                                             

WINNER WILL RECEIVE A TRULY APPROPRIATE UGLY TROPHY SUITABLE FOR THE BACK 

SHELF OF THE GARAGE.  Entry fee $1.00.  Moneys collected will go to winner.                            

*If a pilot prefers to assign a more experienced pilot to fly his ugly creation, there will be test pilots 

available.  This one event is designed so we all can participate no matter skill levels.  So, get involved 

and let us make this year build up the biggest ever. 

Disclaimer "No actual pigs will be harmed during this event and must participate at their own free will!" 

Any similarity with RAMS Pilots is 

purely coincidental. 

Organizers for the event are John Dunning and Joe 

Schodt.  This yearôs event theme is Johnôs creative 

concept.   


